Town of Antrim Board of Selectmen

Minutes of the January 30, 1995 meeting.

Selectmen present were: Tom Davis, Dave Boule and Phil Dwight. Also present was Mr. Andrew DeMasi and Police Chief Brian Brown.

Mr. DeMasi asked the Selectmen to review the tax assessment on his house which was heavily damaged by fire. Dave and Phil will view the house in the coming week.

The minutes of the January 23, 1995 meeting were approved as written.

A Board of Land and Tax Appeal decision in favor of the Town regarding property owned by T. Nastasi Jr. was reviewed.

Correspondence from Craig Goedecke re: Totally and Permanently Disabled tax exemption was noted. As the public hearing requirements would be difficult to meet this year it was agreed that it should be on the 1996 warrant.

Benefit Strategies re: pre-tax health benefit deductions was approved in principle. It will be presented to employees at a meeting in February.

The following documents were signed:

- 1. An intent to cut in the name of Betsey Fitzgerald
- 2. A supplemental warrant in the name of the Audubon Society
- 3. An Authorization Form from the New Hampshire Retirement System.
- 4. T.A. N. paper work.

Police Chief Brian Brown reviewed with the Selectmen the staffing of the Police Department, and the resignation of the Special Officer Brett Taber.

The employment of Nathaniel Bundy as a temporary worker in the Library was approved. This position, for approximately 4 hours a week will be funded through the generosity of an Antrim citizen.

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted Philip Dwight.